
Calendar 

 

Capron Elementary School ~ 200 N. Wooster Street, Capron, IL 61012 ~ (815) 569-2314 

April 1, 2019 

Transportation 
Transportation will be sending letters to all families receiving  

transportation during spring break week.  These letters will include the 
new pick-up and drop-off times.  If you do not get something by April 1st 

please contact busbarn@nbcusd.org  

 Apr 5 Full Day In Person 

Instruction Resumes- 

Student day 8- 2:25  

 Apr 7 Picture retakes 

 Apr 13 IAR Testing  

begins 

 Apr 9 Cheesecake pickup 

3:15-4:30 

 Apr 20 School Board 

Meeting 6:30 

 Apr 22 BPAC Meeting 

 Apr 23 No School 

 

Online Registration  
Registration for the 2021-2022 school year will kick-off on 

April 7th and run through May 21st . 

 

SCHOOL RESUMES APRIL 5th  

Art Room News 
 

Greetings from the Art Teacher!  It is very exciting 
that the students will be returning to the art room this 
month! Students will be creating "April showers bring 
May flowers" themed art projects. We will continue to 
build on the "Elements of Art" (Line, Color, Shape, 
Form, Value, Texture, and Space). When the weather 
permits we will have the opportunity to create artwork outside.   

School Lunch Update  

We will not be serving lunches during spring break.  

The remote lunch program will end at the end of the school year.  

Update emergency contacts. Please call the office if your phone number, 
emergency contact or email information changes at any time during the 
school year. This is the contact information used by the district  
automated phone system in emergencies and to share important school 
information with families.  

mailto:busbarn@nbcusd.org


SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

When our in-person students return, they will not be sharing supplies with their 
classmates. Your classroom teachers will communicate any additional supplies that 

may be needed. 

ATTENDANCE 

We know some absences are unavoidable even in this virtual  
environment, but keeping kids in school matters. Attending school 
regularly helps children feel better about school—and themselves. 
Start building this habit in elementary school so they learn right 
away that going to school on time and every day is important. If your 
child is unable to participate in their daily schedule, they are  
considered absent. To report an absence, please email 
olee@nbcusd.org. If email is not possible, please leave a message on 
our attendance line at (815)569-2314. If your student is attending in person instruction and will 
not be in attendance please call the office before 9:00am 

MESSAGE FROM THE NURSE 

 

Please continue to monitor your child every morning for symptoms of COVID-19 that could indi-
cate that they are not well. If your child has any COVID-19 symptoms or they have been exposed 
to a person with COVID-19, please keep them home and call the attendance line. Symptoms of 
COVID-19* 
 
● Fever or chills (T = 100.4 or higher) 
● Cough 
● Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 
● Fatigue 
● Muscle or body aches 
● Headache 
● New loss of taste or smell 
● Sore throat 
● Congestion or runny nose 
● Nausea or vomiting 
● Diarrhea 
 
*This list does not include all possible symptoms. 
 
We learn more about COVID-19 every day, and as more information becomes available, the Cen-
ter for Disease Control (CDC) will continue to update and share information with us. As our 
knowledge and understanding of COVID-19 evolves, this guidance may change. 
 
During the school day if your child develops illness symptoms we, the school, will notify you and 
help you and your family take needed actions. Students who develop illness symptoms during 
the school day will be sent home. 



Capron Elementary Recognizes  
Positive Behavior  

 Respectful * Responsible * Safe  

 Capron supports the success of ALL students.  
Effective classroom management and preventive 
school discipline are essential to support teaching 
and learning. We encourage families to be active 

participants in our process. All of our school  
expectations can be practiced at home. It is easy to 
find ways to be respectful, responsible and safe at 

home and in the community. Saying "thank you" to 
the waitress is a way of being respectful. Brushing 

your teeth in the morning is a way of being  
responsible. Wearing our seatbelts is a way to be 

safe. Encourage your child to be respectful,  
responsible and safe in all walks of life. 

Library is open!  

HOORAY -  We have exciting news!!  The Library will be open for all the students to come and  
enjoy story time along with checking out books during their library time at school. I have so many 
new books to share with the students and I'm so excited to see the students in-person. Please be 
sure to ask your children about what books they checked out. Please know that we are taking all 

the necessary precautions to keep all of the students safe in the library.   

SO EXCITED TO SEE ALL OF YOU SOON 

Mrs. Spence 

Capron Librarian 

News from PE 

I am very excited to welcome all of the students back to in 
person PE after spring break!!  Being back will be great, 
but it is definitely going to look a little different than a 
normal spring season of PE does.   

We will try to be outside as much as possible while  
weather permits, but even though we are outside of the 
building students must remember to wear their masks and 
do their best to socially distance themselves from others.   

Our schedule will include a lot of games and activities  
using our feet!  We will also be doing a lot of fitness  
activities and individual hand-eye coordination and  
balance activities, and hopefully mixing in some of our old 
favorites! 

I look forward to seeing everyone soon!! 






